Delaware City Police Department
407 Clinton Street
Delaware City, Delaware 19706
Telephone: (302)836-6344

November 18, 2019

TO: The Honorable, Paul H. Johnson, Mayor
The Honorable, Robert Malinowski, Vice Mayor
The Honorable John Buchheit, Council Member
The Honorable Beth Konkus, Council Member
The Honorable Chase Renoll, Council Member
The Honorable Megan Titus, Council Member

FROM: David L. Baylor
Chief of Police

SUBJECT: Police Report for October 2019

Below you will find the year to date comparison based on all incidents reported as of October 31, 2019.

Crime Classification 2019 (YTD} | 2018 {YTD)
Kidnap 0 1
Rape 2 4
Robbery 0 0
Assault/Aggravated 9 6
Burglary 10 4
Theft 43 31
Theft/Auto 1 0
All Other 0 0
Total Part | Offenses 65 46
Crime Classification 2019 (YTD) 2018 (YTD)
Other Assaults 27 51
Rec. Stolen Property 0 0
Criminal Mischief 23 27
Weapons 4 0
Other Sex Offenses 1 2
Alcohol 0 1
Drugs 6 12
Noise/Disorderly Premise 8 8
Trespass 5 9
Disorderly Conduct 3 8
Other 418 537
Total Part Il Offenses 495 655




Police Report for the Month of October 2019 (continuation)

Crime Classification 2019(YTD) 2018 (YTD
Alarm 29 45
Animal Control 2 14
Recovered Property 12 11
Service 299 368
Suspicious Person/Vehicle 58 52
Total Part Il Offenses 400 490
Total of All Crime Categories 960 1191
Month Traffic Citations
Issued
January 32
February 23
March 20
April 18
May 20
June 14
July 21
August 10
September 14
October 21
November 0
December 0
Year To Date Totals 193
Month Traffic
Warnings
Issued
January 12
February 12
March 21
April 7
May 11
June 10
July 8
August 16
September 14
October 14
November 0
December 0
Year To Date Totals 125

> General Information

v' The Delaware City Police Department has recently received a total $20,071.71 in grants from the
state of Delaware. Below are the listed grants and their amounts:
o Funds to Combat Violent Crimes - $12,974.20
o State Aid to Local Law Enforcement - $ 3,723.73
o Emergency Illegal Drug Enforcement - $3,373.78



v" The Delaware City Police Department would like to remind our residents to develop a plan for
packages delivered to your homes this holiday season. Unfortunately, “Porch Pirates” are active
and are looking to steal your packages delivered this holiday season. Do not become a victim,

have a plan!



